
M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 
Date:  June 3, 2020 
 
To:  TLRC Residents and Employees 
 
From:  R Kevin McFeely, President & CEO 
 
Re:  Updated Test Results Information 
 
 
As we continue to receive COVID-19 test results, we have learned seven (7) of our 
Health Center resident’s tests came back positive. They initially were reported as 
non-conclusive but later deemed positive. I recognize this is confusing, but it is the 
way these results are sometimes reported.   As previously shared with you, we began 
isolating the residents whose tests came back positive and as of this writing, have 
isolated all of these residents. I also think it is worth noting without exception, each 
of these residents were asymptomatic. 

We will continue the protocols already in place. This includes checking temperatures 
of staff and residents as they enter the main building. In addition, we began testing 
all TLRC staff yesterday and expect to start receiving test results tomorrow. In the 
meantime, we have stopped admitting new residents to the Health Center. We 
continue to work with the Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department on managing 
this situation and utilizing staff members throughout the Health Center in a way that 
is safe for everyone along with ensuring residents continue to receive the high quality 
care and services they deserve and are accustomed to.  

I appreciate the fact this is a fast moving, fluid situation. Please know we will 
continue to update you as we receive information. Our overall goal continues to be 
keeping our residents and employees safe and healthy. Your understanding and 
support of the work being done here is appreciated. I hope you too remain safe and 
healthy and please watch for further updates.  

As always, please do not hesitate to reach out to Brita Carpenter or myself should 
you have any questions. 

Thank you. 

 


